## SOUTHWEST MISSOURI STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE SPRINGFIELD

ROY ELLIS, PRESIDENT

DEPARTMENT OF ATHLETICS H. H. BLAIR, DIRECTOR

December 20, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen
Basketball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Doc":

Congratulations on your fine start for this basketball season.

We drew Texas University in the first round of the Oklahoma City Tournament and I wonder if you would mind giving me some information on this group. I have the box scores for several of their games from the Kansas City paper and remember somewhat their style of play two year ago.

I certainly would appreciate any information you fell that you could give to me.

Best of luck for the remainder of your season and best wishes for a Very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you and your family.

Sincerely,

A. J. McDonald

Basketball Coach

AJMc:jc